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NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE NO. 2 
VETERANS MEMORIAL PARKWAY INTERCHANGE  

CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT AND CONCURRENT 
NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO AMEND THE OFFICIAL PLAN & ZONING BY-LAW  

 
The City of London is undertaking a Class Environmental Assessment Study to identify interchange locations along the 
entire length of the Veteran’s Memorial Parkway (formerly Airport Road) corridor that best meets the functional requirements 
of the corridor at build-out (maximum development condition). The study area is identified on the map below. The Municipal 
Council for the City of London is also considering future amendments to the City’s Official Plan and Zoning By-law that will 
assist in implementing the preferred functional design of the corridor at build out.  The anticipated changes to the Official 
Plan and Zoning By-law include identifying new proposed interchange sites along the Veterans Memorial Parkway corridor in 
the Official Plan and developing policies relating to development along the corridor (adjacent to any parallel street or corridor 
under consideration) and possibly placing limits on development within these areas that is considered not to be consistent 
with the preferred functional design of the corridor. The purpose of this zoning change is to add new holding provisions and 
regulations to limit development in those areas that are not consistent with the preferred functional design of the corridor to 
build-out. 
 
This project is being planned as a Schedule C project under the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process so that 
the intent and requirements of both the Planning Act and Environmental Assessment Act are met through a co-ordinated 
planning and approvals process.    
 
We are notifying you of the second Public 
Information Centre (PIC No. 2) and we encourage you 
to attend and to provide us with your comments. The 
purpose of PIC No. 2 is to present the alternative 
corridor concepts, the screening analysis of the 
alternatives, the preferred design concept for the 
corridor, and to obtain input and comments from 
interested persons and agencies.  
 
The PIC No. 2 will be an Open House format and held 
as follows: 

Date: Tuesday November 13, 2007 

Time: 2:00 - 5:00 PM & 6:00 - 8:00 PM 
Location: East London Branch of the London 

Public Library 
2016 Dundas Street East 
London, ON 

 
Following the PIC No. 2, additional comments and input 
will be received until December 13, 2007              
regarding the preferred design concept.  Subject to 
comments received from the PIC, the City intends to 
proceed with finalizing a report outlining the preferred 
future road design for the Veterans Memorial Parkway 
corridor which will be the basis for future amendments 
to the City’s Official Plan and Zoning By-Law.  The final 
report will be presented at a future joint public meeting 
of the Environment and Transportation Committee and 
the Planning Committee.      
 
For further information, please contact either of the 
following individuals:  

 
Mr. Karl Grabowski 
Project Manager 
Transportation Design Engineer 
Roads and Transportation 
City of London 
300 Dufferin Ave., PO Box 5035 
London, ON  N6A 4L9 
Tel: (519) 661-2500 ext. 5071/ Fax: (519) 661-4734 
Email: KGrabows@london.ca 

Ms. Susan Smyth  
Consultant Environmental Planner  
Giffels Associates Limited 
30 International Boulevard  
Toronto, ON M9W 5P3 
Tel: (416) 675-5950 Ext. 5846 / Fax: (416) 798-5536 
Email: susan.smyth@giffels.com 


